Tel: 07939 041227

Email: johnashalsall@gmail.com

Date: 24<sup>th</sup> March 2022



The Leader of the Council
P.O. Box 150
Shute End, Wokingham
Berkshire RG40 1WN
Tel: (0118) 974 6000
Minicom No: (0118) 9746991

Dear Resident

## **Warren House Road Crossing**

It has been a pleasure meeting so many of you on the doorstep over the last couple of weeks. I wanted to write to you to provide an update on the feedback and comments that you provided me and my team.

Several you raised concerns with me about the speed of vehicles on Warren House Road, and the lack of a proper crossing to help your children get to school, and for you to get to nearby shops.

After visiting you, I went down to look for myself. I can understand why you are rightly concerned. I have spoken to the relevant Borough Council officers and the Chief Executive. I have instructed my highways team to act on the installation of a pedestrian crossing near to the junction with Ashridge Road and painting 30mph speed signs on to the road surface.

Once these are in place, I will be contacting the Thames Valley Police Borough Commander and the Police and Crime Commissioner, calling on them to rigorously enforce the speed limit on Warren House Road, and asking them to undertake a speed review.

If either your Borough Councillors or I can be of any further help, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

John Halsall

Leader of the Council

